











From: Spencer Dickerson

Sent: Tuesday, May 15, 2018 5:43 PM

To: Spencer Dickerson <Spencer.Dickerson@aaae.org>
Subject: Good news on contract tower funding for FY '19

TO: Airports with FAA Contract Towers and ATC Contractors

We have good news to report on contract tower funding — the House Transportation Appropriations
Subcommittee just released its FY *19 DOT/FAA draft appropriations bill that includes $168 million in
statutory bill language for the FAA contract tower program ($3 million more than the final FY 2018 spending
for the program), This dedicated and guaranteed funding that will fund all current 254 FAA contract towers,
including the 16 cost share towers, four new towers expected to be added to the program in FY *18 (Hammond,
LA; North Texas; Columbus Rickenbacker, and Richlands, NC), as well as spending flexibility for FAA to add
two to three new start towers in FY ’19.

Also, the approps bill includes important statutory language that removes the FAA-imposed moratorium on new
contract tower applicants and requires FAA to run updated benefit/cost (b/c) ratios on cost share airports that
request a b/c (None of the funds provided under this Act may be used by the Administrator of the Federal
Aviation Administration to withhold from consideration and approval any new application for participation in
the Contract Tower Program, or for reevaluation of Cost-share Program participants and as long as the
Federal Aviation Administration has received an application from the airport, and as long as the Administrator
determines such tower is eligible using the factors set forth in the Federal Aviation Administration report,
Establishment and Discontinuance Criteria for Airport Traffic Control Towers (FAA-APO-90-7 as of August,
3 1990).
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